QDCC Cllr Report: June

I attended the Battle of Jutland centenary commemorations by the Hawes. This was a very wellattended event and the town played its part well in honouring those that perished in the conflict.

I held my monthly advice surgery at South Queensferry Library on Wednesday 2 June.

I attended the Almond Neighbourhood Partnership business meeting at the Rosebery Hall last week. The meeting featured discussions around the new locality structure at CEC and the advertisement of this year's Youth Decides programme for Almond.

I attended QDCC's special meeting with Rick Finc Associates to discuss further the Craigiehall Village proposals. This was a very useful and necessary meeting following our last interaction in April and an agreement has been made for a workshop to be carried out in July/August with representatives of various groups from Kirkliston, Queensferry, and Cramond/Barnton. The aim is to gauge more opinion on the plans, make suggestions as to what is realistic and achievable, what is problematic, and overall where we go forward in line with what RF plan to put forward.

I have been offered the role of Returning Officer for the QDCC elections later in the year - I have accepted this and look forward to cooperating with existing and prospective members in the month ahead.

Queensferry Bowling Club have requested nearby signage by Station Road Park to be placed due to difficulties for emergency services finding it (there has been some incidents in the past two years that have triggered this). Planning & Transport have been contacted about this.